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Greetings everyone!  
Hi Shaggers, 
 
Well, I hope everyone is having a wonderful summer so far.  We couldn’t ask for better weather. 
 
There are several events coming up this month.  Our Membership Appreciation Party will be held on August 18 from 11:00 
a.m. – 5:00 at the Ramada.   That night at 9:00 we will also have a DJ in Master’s so plan to stick around.  Rooms are 
available at the Ramada at our reduced rate.  Check the flyer on our website for details.  The Special Olympics Golf 
Tournament is scheduled for August 25 at 8:30 a.m. at the Shamrock Golf Course, so get your teams together and see Chuck 
or Clint to register.   The Winston Salem Area Shag Club Party is also on August 25; hope we can have a good crowd attend 
after the tournament to support our fellow shaggers.  I hope we can attend all of these events! 
 
As mentioned at the last meeting, we had a great time in Augusta at the ASCS Summer Workshop.  The minutes will be 
available on our website. 
 
SOS is just around the corner, so start making plans.  We’ll have a booth at Fun Monday selling men’s t-shirts, ladies’ tank 
tops, coolers, visors, and can huggers.   See Committee Chair June Massey-Graham to volunteer some of your time on 
Monday working the booth.  And don’t forget, Delbert McClinton will be there performing on the street.  This should be a 
fun time for all. 
 
See you Friday – keep on Shagging!! 
Jim West 
jswest@mebtel.net 
 

Minutes of the July Business Meeting – July 20th, 2007 
Submitted by Michelle Thomas 

Attendees: 
David Satterfield Judy Satterfield Michelle Thomas Jim West 

Hugh Walker Sheila Walker Stephen Stearns Butch Dowd 
Pam Hord Tracy Keel Bobbie McLamb Penny Simmons 

Brian Johnson Jonnie Ellington Louise Flanigan Pam McHone 
Jim Parker Rhonda Webster Judy Smith Betty Honeycutt 
Ed Smith Patti Smith Mary Ann Lynch Jimmy Lynch 

Lynda Justice Susan McKinney Don McKinney Charles Lindley 
Judy Lindley Stephanie West June Graham Randy Graham 

Chuck Upchurch Ronnie Gregory Sharon Bason Bob Bason 
Steve Pettigrew Carol Pettigrew Mary Gregory Steve McHone 

 
1. The meeting was bought to order with opening remarks from our President.   
2. Michelle had one addition to the minutes from June – adding David & Judy Satterfield among the attendees for the 

June business meeting.  The minutes were then voted on and passed. Michelle also reported year to date membership 
renewals were at 212. 

3. David went over the treasury report with a July 20th balance of $10,680.98.  The report was accepted as presented by 
the treasurer.   

4. Two potential samples of logos (dancers & shoes) for the banner were brought to the meeting as a follow up from 
the June meeting.  A motion was made and passed to table the banner logo until the August meeting.  Members are 
asked to bring in suggestions of artwork for the banner for the final vote in August. 

5. Jim issued a reminder to members that our annual member appreciation pool party will be held August 18th at 
Ramada.  A block of rooms are available.  See the flyer on the BSC website for further details. 

6. Chuck Upchurch gave an update on the 2007 Special Olympics Golf Tournament to be held on August 25th at 
Shamrock Golf Course - please see Denise or Chuck Upchurch or Clint Sharpe if you know of any potential 



sponsors and/or interested in volunteering for the tournament.  Flyers are posted on the website.  The next meeting 
will be Aug. 9th at Bogey’s at 7 PM for anyone interested in volunteering.  Desserts are still needed. 

7. Upcoming events – 
a. Winston Salem Area Party – August 25th 
b. Fall Migration SOS – September 14th – 23rd 

*See Mary Gregory for Fun Monday Raffle Tickets; Any money and/or unsold tickets must be 
returned to Mary no later than August 24th. 

c. Graham Christmas Parade – December 1st 
d. Christmas Party to be held December 15th – planning and preparations for the party will begin in October.  

8. June Graham reported on the Fun Monday booth for Fall SOS. The club voted to sell tee shirts, ladies tank tops, 
koozies, coolers and visors.  The club also voted and approved traditional dancers as the logo that would appear on 
the items.  Please see June if you can volunteer to work the booth on September 17th for the event. 

9. Bobbie McLamb updated members on the Yard Sale to be held October 13th behind Ramada Inn.  The trailer is all 
ready in place behind Ramada and available for collecting items to sell.  Receipts for tax deductions will be 
available.  Please call Bobbie for further details (919)915-0649. 

10. For all members going on the cruise in January – there will be a meeting on August 2nd, to discuss potential bus 
transportation to and from Orlando.  The meeting will be at Bogey’s at 7:00 PM.  See Pam McHone or Baxter 
Sellars for additional information. 

11. Ronnie Gregory asked for Hall of Fame volunteers.  The club will be inducting one person this year as per the new 
bylaws.  See Ronnie if you are interested in volunteering.  Four people are needed and will be decided on at the next 
business meeting. 

12. A motion was presented by Shelia Walker to the club for support in the ARMC Cancer Center “Shagging for Hope”.  
This is a cause that helps those in need receiving cancer treatments.  The club voted that proceeds from the Yard 
Sale along with the Clubs match will be split equally between Christmas Cheer and Shagging for Hope. 

13. Jim informed members of the good time that was recently had at the ACSC workshop held in Augusta, GA.  Several 
members were in attendance representing BSC. 

14. Congratulations to Judy Lindley for winning the 50/50 pot of $52.00. 
15. Meeting was adjourned – the next business meeting will be held August 17th. 

 
 

******Please get those memberships renewed****** 
Thanks, 
Michelle 

Current Membership    !!!!         
212 

 

Treasury Report 
Balance on  6/15/07  $11988.83 

   

Income 
 Expenses 

Interest Earned $   1.03  Float Expense $   16.44 
Membership 45.00  Luau Expense 797.16 
SOS T-Shirt Sales 100.00  Website 43.80 
6/15/07 50/50 42.50  Sunshine Expense 14.49 
   Fun Monday 195.00 
    Returned Check 15.00 
   Office Supplies 4.49 
   D.J’s 400.00 
   Check Return Fee 10.00 

  
   

Total Income = $188.53     Total Expenses = 1496.38 

Balance on  7/20/07  $10680.98 

 
 



 
 
 

 
 
 

  Who Are We??? 
     
        Mary Ann Lynch and Carol Pettigrew 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
August 3, 2007 

Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night at Master's in the Ramada from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM    
DJ is Roy "Shagdaddy" Childress  

August 10, 2007 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night at Master's in the Ramada from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM    

DJ is  "Showtime" Brent Lloyd 
August 17, 2007 

Burlington Shag Club "Business Meeting and Birthday Night at Master's in the Ramada from 8:00 PM - 1:00 AM    
DJ is Danny Kimrey  

August 18, 2007 
Burlington Shag Club "5th Annual Membership Appreciation Pool Party" at the Ramada ..... Great ! DJs !  

August 24, 2007 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night at Master's in the Ramada from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM    

DJ is Eddie Teeter  
August 25, 2007 

Burlington Shag Club's 13th Annual Benefit Golf Tournament for Alamance County Special Olympics .....    
August 25, 2007 

Winston-Salem Area Shag Club Party and Pool Party   
August 31, 2007 

Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night at Master's in the Ramada from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM    
DJ is Rick "Biggun" Turner 

September 7, 2007 
Burlington Shag Club "Business Meeting and Birthday Night at Master's in the Ramada from 8:00 PM - 1:00 AM   

 DJ is Jim Waye  
September 14, 2007 

SOS Fall Migration     
NO DJ  

September 14 - 23, 2007 
SOS Fall Migration at N. Myrtle Beach, SC    

September 21, 2007 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night at Master's in the Ramada from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM   

 DJ is Hugh "The Dancin' Man Walker  
September 28, 2007 

Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night at Master's in the Ramada from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM    
DJ is TBA 

 
 
 
 
 



 
 

                                           
                    August 17, 2007 
                        8:00 PM 
                     Ramada Inn 
 

 
 
 

August Name September Name 
 3 Kathy Shotwell 2 Colon Bradsher 

 

5 Lesia Baker 2 Charles Jones 
 

7 Martha Hopper 6 Mike Watson 
 

9 Edith Loy 13 Denise Upchurch 
 

9 Trish Maness 13 Jane Williamson 
 

13 Ed Weiss 14 Carey Metts 
 

14 Ed Willis 15 Ronnie Gregory 
 

15 Betty Heavner 15 Kay Jones 
 

15 Lynda Justice 21 Candy Brooks 
 

16 Stephen Stearns 22 Violet Cole 
 

16 Richard Winningham 26 Dianne Fogleman 
 

19 Gail Jordan 28 Stephanie West 
 

19 Patti Smith   
21 Buddy Whaley   
22 Ellen Dodson   
24 Billie McFayden   
27 Jimmy Bare   
28 Thomas Johnston   
29 Becky McKee   
31 Bonnie Parker   
31 David Carter   
    

 



 

John Mowbray  
Darlene Mowbray  

Garry Massey 
Sherry Massey 

Ed Weiss 
Sue Weiss 

Charles Jones 
Donna Jones 
Gary Jones 

Teresa Jones 
Kathy Merrit  

 
Congratulations on joining the best Shag Club in the Association.  We hope that you will join in and 

become a very active in your new club and get to know all of you new family. 
From all of your new Shag Family we wish to welcome you to the best Shag Club around. 

 
 

 
 

  

       Sunshine News! 
  

  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
Please keep all of these dear friends and their families in your thoughts and prayers during their time of sickness and or grief.  
We look forward to seeing you guys back at the club and doing what you do best…Shagging with your friends. 
For anyone needing to report someone’s name to the Sunshine committee for any reason, please contact Louise 
Flanigan-committee chair, and Mary Gregory-web master.   
You may reach Louise by email address: lflanigan@bellsouth.net or by phone 336-227-0902. 
You may reach Mary by email address: windmill@triad.rr.com or by phone  
336-585-1118. 

 

Date: 8/4/2007.... Congratulations to Jim Parker! We wish you the best in your Retirement!..........................  
Date: 7/27/2007.... David Tuttle and Dianne Hill's Sister In-Law passed away...... Please keep David, Dianne, 
and family in your thoughts and prayers....................  
Date: 7/17/2007.... Chuck Upchurch had surgery and is home recovering...... Please keep Chuck in your 
thoughts and prayers....................  
Date: 7/17/2007.... Bob Macia had surgery and is home recovering...... Please keep Bob in your thoughts 
and prayers....................  
Date: 7/9/2007.... Shirley Chambers is very sick...... Please keep her in your thoughts and 
prayers....................  
Date: 5/15/2007.... Ron Fogleman is continuing to receive treatments, so please keep Ron in your thoughts 
and prayers.......Please get well soon Ron, we miss you............. 

 



 

           
If you would like anything included in the newsletter, please send it to me via email at either of the 
following addresses: walkerhugh@bellsouth.net or to walkshei@armc.com.  I will do my best to 
include your articles, pictures, or comments in the next issue.  Please remember that items for the 
newsletter should always be of good taste and of a positive note.  When in question, I will defer to the 
President for final approval. 
 

All Articles for the September Shag Rag are due to the editor no later then 5:00 PM August 27, 2007.  
Any items received after that date will be held for the next issue the following month. 
 

Thank you, 
Sheila Walker 
Shag Rag Newsletter Editor 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Winston Salem Shag Club Area Party and Pool Party 
 

Saturday, August 25, 2007 
 

Party is from 11am – 1:00am 
DJs – Tim Phelps & Ed Timberlake 

 

Meet the area shag clubs that night from 8-1 in the ballroom. 
Quality Inn & Suites  (336-765-6670) 

2008 South Hawthorne Road 
Winston Salem, NC 27103  

 Directions: From Greensboro I-40 west to Hanes Mall Exit  
turn right go 1/2 mile to Silas Creek Parkway turn left. 

Go 1 block to South Hawthorne turn right (1 block on left) 
 

$15 for all day/night 
$5 for night only (after 8pm) 

 

Rooms available for $49.95 per night.

Make Plans NOW! 
Just around the corner is SOS Fall Migration 

In North Myrtle Beach 
September 14 – 23, 2007 

BSC Tea Party at SOS Fall Migration 
 
Where:   The Arcade 
 
When:   Saturday, September 15, 2007 
 
Time:  3:00pm to 5:00pm 
 

Burlington Shag Club Members Only 
 



 
 
 
 
 
It’s that time again…Fun Monday Tickets to sell.  The Fun Monday drawing will give away a total of $11,250. Our 
club has 400 tickets to sell at $10 each.  For each 20 tickets you sell you get a free ticket that is entered into the drawing.  
These tickets can be sold up until Friday, August 24, 2007.  All sold and unsold tickets must be turned in to Mary 
Gregory at that time.  There will be 5 winners: 
 
 The FIRST ticket pulled is the BIG WINNER of  $7,500.00 
 The SECOND ticket pulled will be awarded $2,000.00 
 The THIRD ticket pulled will be awarded  $1,000.00 
 The FOURTH ticket pulled will be awarded $   500.00 
 The FIFTH ticket pulled will be awarded  $   250.00 
 
Remember a portion of the proceeds will be donated to CARING 4 KIDS. 
 
Call Mary at 585-1118 or email her at windmill@triad.rr.com.  Get your tickets TODAY! 
 

 
Fall Cyclone 17 

Hosted by Twister’s Shag Club 
On November 2-4, 2007 

Go to  www.goshagging.com for Flyer and information 
 

ENO Beach Shag Club 
16th Non-Pro Shag Contest 

August 17 – 18, 2007 
 
 
 



 BSC Yard Sale 
October 13, 2007 

 

Items are starting to be placed in the Yard Sale Trailer that is parked in  the back of the Ramada.  
My cell number is  
919-915-0649.  Please call me if you have items you wish to put in the yard sale.  We need your 
help.   
 

Thanks, 
 

Bobbie McLamb 
mclambbobbie@aol.com  
       These words of wisdom was submitted by Denise Upchurch                        
 

                             EVERYDAY SURVIVAL KIT 
                               Little things that mean a lot 
 Toothpick—to remind you to pick the good qualities in everyone. 

• Rubberband—to remind you to be flexible. Things may not always 
Go the way you want, but they can be worked out. 

• Bandaid—to remind you to heal hurt feelings, whether yours or someone 
else’s. 
• Eraser—to remind you everyone makes mistakes. 
• Candy kisses—to remind you everyone needs a hug or a compliment everyday. 
• Mint—to remind you that you are worth a mint to your family and friends 
• Sugarless gum—to remind you to stick with it and you can accomplish anything. 
• Pencil—to remind you to list your blessings every day. 
• Tea bag—to remind you that you never know how strong you are until you’re 
In hot water. 

 
Source:  Unknown 



 
FREE  FREE  FREE  FREE  FREE  FREE  FREE FREE  FREE  FREE FREE  
 

OK Guys, it is that time of year again!!!  I know that a lot of you are shy and don’t like to talk about some issues 
and topics, but face it some things just have to be said so here goes. 
 

This is not only for the men in our club, but also for the women who love the men in our club and all of those men 
in our lives, husbands, brothers, fathers, sons, and friends. 
 

There will be a Prostate Screening Fair held at the Alamance Cancer Center in September  from 6:00-9:00 pm.  I 
will have the date in the next issue.  PSA blood test will be drawn as well local Urologist on hand for the rest of the 
exam.  This fair is FREE.  If you go to your physician for the same exam and lab work it would cost you 
approximately $250.00 to $300.00.  The PSA test covers most of that charge due to most insurance not covering 
the cost of PSA tests and you pay out of pocket.  When prostate cancer is left untreated, it goes directly to the 
bone and the outcome is very poor, recovery is impossible once it gets this far.  Please guys, go have this done 
so we ladies have you around a long time to come.  We need you in our lives as well as on the dance floor.  
Ladies do your part by encouraging all the guys to attend, it is just as important for them to have this exam as it is 
for you to have your mammograms and pap smears.  If you need any further information, you may contact me at 
the Cancer Center at 586-3758 or 568-3906 which is Rita Agnew’s number.  Either of us can answer your 
questions concerning the tests provided or give you information you may need.  As I said during the last business 
meeting, I see a lot of our members in the cancer center getting treatments and you know who you are, please 
help me to encourage the others to either come to this FREE screening or go to their physician and have this test 
done.  It only takes a few minutes of your time and what is a few minutes when those few minutes can save your 
life???  I’ll be waiting and I hope to hear from all you guys. 
 
Sheila Walker 
 

 

 



It is time to nominate someone for BSCs Hall of Fame.  The following is the criteria: 
 
1. Must hold past or current BSC membership. 
2. Must be 50 years old or older. 
3. Must have distinguished themselves in the “Shag World” for a minimum of three (3) years in three (3) of the four 

(4)  following categories: 
a. Distinguished service for the BSC and/or the ACSC/SOS. 
b. Distinguished service as an officer and/or committee chairperson of the BSC and/or the ACSC/SOS. 
c. Regular attendance and participation in the BSC club and/or ACSC/SOS. 
d. Distinguished service as a (shag) instructor and/or competitor in local, area, or national shag 

competitions. 
The following form MUST be received by October 1, 2007 

BURLINGTON SHAG CLUB, INC. 
HALL OF FAME 
OFFICIAL NOMINATION FORM   DATE:_____________________ 
 

Name of Nominee: 
 

  
CRITERIA FOR NOMINATION:  (Refer to Article VIII-J of the Bylaws): 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Signed: 
 ______________________________________________________________________ 
   BSC Member making nomination    Date 
1st Endorsement:
 ______________________________________________________________________ 
   Must be BSC Current or Past President   Date 
2nd Endorsement:
 ______________________________________________________________________ 
   Must be BSC Current or Past VP/Secretary/Treasurer Date 
3rd Endorsement:
 ______________________________________________________________________ 
   Any BSC Current Member     Date 
NOTE:  Nomination must be made on this form by October 1st directly to the Hall of Fame Chairperson.  
Attach additional sheet(s) if necessary.  Mail to:  Burlington Shag Club 
      Hall Of Fame Chairperson 
      P O Box 1174 
      Burlington, NC  27216 



    

                                                        
 

 
 
To advertise in both areas the price list is as follows: 
        Size   One-half year  Full Year 
Business Card    $50.00   $90.00 
One Quarter of Page  $75.00   $130.00 
One Half Page   $130.00   $200.00 
 
To advertise in one or the other areas the price list is as 
follows: 
        Size   One-half Year  Full Year 
Business Card    $35.00   $60.00 
One Quarter of Page  $50.00   $95.00 
One Half Page   $85.00   $130.00 
 
If you sell or buy an advertisement, please forward The information to Mary Gregory as soon as possible.  Mary 
will place it on the website and forward it to the editor of the newsletter for printing.  Please forward all payments 
to David Satterfield.   
 
If you would like to advertise with us, there is space available.  Contact the newsletter editor, or one 
of the club officers and we will be happy to set up whichever type of advertising you prefer. 
Newsletter Editor:  Sheila Walker 336-227-8029 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

SHAG  RAG 
August 2007 

Burlington Shag Club 
P. O. Box 1174 
Burlington, NC 27216-1174 
 
 

 

Sharing Helping Always Giving 
 

The purpose or our Club is to Promote and Preserve Shag Dancing and Beach Music. 


